
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cartwright:   

This week we have been focussing on the book Billy's Bucket by Kes Gray. The children have been using their imaginations to 
think about what they would like to see in their bucket. We have been talking about water and what we use it for. We thought 
about how lucky we are to have to have taps to get water from, and ways to make sure we don't waste water. In maths we have 
been using fingers to explore the fact that 6 and 7 are made up of 5 and a bit. You could play  flashy fingers at home by flashing a 
hand of 5 fingers and 1 or 2 more, how many did you have (make it quick, they shouldn't need to count!) 
Have a lovely weekend, let's hope the weather stays mild! 
Star of the Week Kuba for using a range of new words in sentences, Star Reader Mervyn he is doing amazingly well in phonics 
including blending, Star Writer Laura, she wrote lots of words about water on the board for Steam 
 
Star of the Week – Kuba for using a range of new words in sentences. 
 

Star Writer – Laura, she wrote lots of words about water on the board for Steam. 
 

Star Reader –  Mervyn he is doing amazingly well in phonics including blending. 

 

 
Kandinsky: 

This week in Kandinsky Class, we have been exploring a range of additive structures in 
Maths. We have been representing different addition equations using part-whole models 
and bar models. In English, we have begun a new topic focused on the story, 'If I built a 
Car' by Chris Van Dusen. We have been using our senses to identify what the car looks 
like, feels like, smells like and sounds like. In STEAM, we were engineers and scientists. 
We created prototypes of wheels and axles and then evaluated them to see how 
successful they were.  

 
Star of the Week –  Chloe for growing in confidence and speaking often in front of the class. 
 

Star Writer –  Imogen for wonderful handwriting progression. 
 

Star Reader -  Shane for excellent reading fluency. 
 

 

Darwin:  

This week in nursery we have been listening to the story of the Billy Goats Gruff, the 
children have been testing different ways of building bridges. We built a river inside 
and the children have to problem solve how we could get a across without getting 
wet feet. The children said, " Our bridge needs to be strong, so we don't fall in" . The 
children talked to each other about how they could cross the river without getting 
wet feet. In maths we have been ordering the billy goats by size from small, 
medium, and big.  The children have been ordering themselves from the smallest - 
biggest.  
 

Stars of the week :          -      Toby for using his signs to say good morning 
-  Amelia for sharing her achievements with class adults. 

 

 

28th  January 2022 

William Morris 

Primary School Call us : 01295 258224 

Email us : info@williammorrisschool.org 

The learning that has been occurring this week: 
 

 

https://www.google.com/search?q=william+morris+school+banbury&source=lmns&bih=754&biw=1536&rlz=1C1CHBF_en-GBGB936GB936&hl=en-GB&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwj5zvvU8JPuAhVFyBQKHcPwCf4Q_AUoAHoECAEQAA
https://www.google.com/search?q=william+morris+school+banbury&source=lmns&bih=754&biw=1536&rlz=1C1CHBF_en-GBGB936GB936&hl=en-GB&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwj5zvvU8JPuAhVFyBQKHcPwCf4Q_AUoAHoECAEQAA


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seacole: 

 

Valentina: 

In Valentina Class this week we have been continuing to write our narratives describing 

our mysterious setting. I have been very impressed with the children’s use of expanded 

noun phrases to add descriptions to their writing. 

In our STEAM lessons, we have now practised the skills needed for building a truss bridge. 
We have investigated how the materials we might be able to use for our final product: 
building a bridge at the end of the term. This has helped us to make decisions and reflect 
upon the best materials for building this product.  
Well done to all children in Valentina Class. 
 
 

Star of the Week – Noah, for showing determination with his writing and enthusiasm in 

music lessons. 
 

Star Writer – Malaikha, for her excellent opening to her narrative using expanded noun 

phrases and adverbs. 
 

Star Reader - Liliana, for showing a love of reading and completing reviews of the books she 

has read. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Davinci: 

This week DaVinci class have continued to work on our biographies, thinking about the 
specific words and phrases we will use to bring our own biographies to life when we write 
them next week. We have thought about the facts and opinions that we will include and 
reflected on the remarkable achievements of our figures. In mathematics, we have been 
applying our knowledge of multiplying and dividing by 10, 100 and 1,000 to help us convert 
units of measurement. We have had great fun approaching this learning in a very 
practical way. We have been designers and technologists in STEAM this week. Having looked 
at a net and a finished model, we looked at mini periscopes and created our own model. We 
hope there is not too much spying going on at home! We also looked at a range of methods 
for joining different materials to establish how we want to make our final periscope. In our 
hockey lessons we have played our first matches this week. It has been great to see the skills 
learnt over the past weeks incorporated into a game.  
 
 

Star of the Week –  Elsie-Lou for her grasp of the relationship between numbers and sharing it 

so confidently with the class. 
 

Star Writer - Viktoria for her diligence in spellings and phonics each week 
 

Star Reader - Lachlan for working so hard on his independent reading and comprehension. 
 

 

 

Forest School  

The Adventurers dared to come out once more on a chilly winter morning and were not 

intimidated by the cold. We played games to keep us active, pretending to be birds 

looking out for hidden worms. We also practiced our fire lighting skills, which tested our 

perseverance and resilience, as it was quite difficult to get it started. It was extremely 

rewarding though to have it warm our hands on such a cold day! 

Adults in school had a great training session this week with the Charity ‘Learning 

Through Landscape’. Their aim is to bring and connect children with nature. Below is 

their website with plenty of free activities and ideas. I hope you enjoy it! 

https://www.ltl.org.uk/parents/ 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 School Ends  School Starts School Closed 
February Half Term  18th of February 28th of February  

Easter Holidays 8th of April @ 1pm 25th of April   

Bank Holiday    2nd of May 

May Half Term  27th of May 6th of June  

INSET Day   24th of June 

Summer Holidays  18th of July @ 1pm   

INSET Day   19th,20th,21st of July  

Term Dates 2021 - 2022 

 

School Dates 2021 - 2022 

William Morris Primary School, Bretch Hill, Banbury, Oxfordshire, OX16 0UZ 

Key Dates 

February 7th –  Year 5 Bikeability 

April 27th – Class Photos 

June 20th to June 22nd  - Year 6 Residential  

June 27th to June 29th – Year 4 Residential  

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend and see you on 

Monday! 

 

 
 

Kind regards, Ally Johns and the School 

Team 

 

Notices  

 

School Dates 2021 - 

2022 

Please look out for more information about the 

competition sent by your child’s class teacher. 

Oxfordshire County Council Consultation 
 

Please keep an eye on Class Dojo and ParentPay for 

information regarding the current OCC consultation.  

The consultations centre around the Local Authority's plans to 

develop provision for children and young people with special 

educational needs and disabilities. 

The information found on Dojo or ParentPay explains more 

about how you can get involved with discussions, held by the 

school, and attend virtual meetings, held by Oxfordshire 

County Council, where you can hear more about their plans 

and ask questions. 

William Morris will be holding a virtual coffee morning on 

Wednesday 9th February at 11.30am . Joining details will be 

sent next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


